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9TH MID-YEAR NATIONAL CONVENTION OF THE PHILIPPINE ASSOCIATION 
FOR TEACHERS OF EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATIONS (PATEF) 

 
The Philippine Association for Teachers of Educational Foundations (PATEF) in 

cooperation with the Philippine Normal University (PNU) will conduct its 9th Mid-Year 
National Convention with the theme Making Teacher Education Globally Competitive 
Through Research and Innovation on December 17-19, 2012 at the Teacher’s Camp, 
Baguio City. 

 
The Convention aims to: 
 
1. update on the trends and directions of teacher education in the 

Philippines to be globally competitive; 
2. draw implications of global trends on teacher education from the 

different sessions particularly in improving the productivity of TEIs 
in research and innovation; and 

3. share insights and practices on how to strengthen research and 
innovation in teacher education in the Philippines for its global 
competitiveness. 

 
The target participants to this activity are teacher educators, administrators of 

TEIS, basic education teachers and other stakeholders in education. 
 
Participation of both public and private schools shall be subject to the no- 

disruption-of-classes policy as stipulated in DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2005 entitled 
Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged Time-on-Task and Ensuring Compliance 
Therewith.   
 

For more information, interested participants may contact: 

 Marilyn U. Balagtas, Ph.D. 
 President  

Philippine Association for Teachers of Educational Foundation (PATEF) 
 Telephone No.:  (02) 302-67-55 
 Mobile Phone Nos.:  0920-953-2926; 0917-339-7924; 0922-841-1569 

Email Address:  patef_org@yahoo.com 
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